FROM THE PAST …..Nurse Hunter 1871-1956
Resolved:  That Nurse Hunter's plaque be affixed, with suitable wording, to the Pioneer Wall  at the expense of this Society.  

REPORT in FULL:  J.Peard tells us about Nurse Selena Hunter who was one of the Hamments:  who had 'Hamment Place' named after them.  She was the youngest of 11 children to Richard and Sarah Hamment.  She was the youngest sister of my Grandmother, Esther Dunn.  She was born 3/7/1871.  Her registration was at Wentworth Falls. She married John Hunter, Sea Captain 23/1/1892.  We don't know whether he went away and didn't come back or what happened to him. He used to bring home these beautiful shells and corals, our Aunt had a showcase of them. Selena was a Nurse and Midwife here in Glenbrook--she delivered all the babies, even me.There were a lot of people whose children were born with her help. She used to travel as far as Valley Heights on foot: even at night with only a lantern if there was a baby to deliver or someone was sick. My mum and dad thought that she did not charge anyone for her services.  

She had two children, John and Ruby.  John was a railway station master and I think he 
worked on the western line as far as Milthorpe. He met his wife there.  Ruby never married and she was a housemaid to Colin Smith.  She also worked at the Lapstone Hill Hotel. Later, she worked at the Oriental Hotel, Springwood.  She then gave up her life, as it was, to look after her mother who became ill: until Selena died. Much earlier, the women of the town used to use her house as the half-way point. They would call in to Aunt Selina for coffee and young girls going to catch a train to work, would call in to change their sloppy (comfortable) shoes for their high-heels. The roads in those days were not sealed and there were no footpaths. The young boys and girls who caught the train to school, used to leave their bicycles there. Selina had a connection to both old and young and I strongly feel that she deserves a place on the Pioneer Wall.
